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Purpose of Bill
Section 9 of the Central Bank Act, 1971, provides for the grant by

the Central Bank of licences authorising the holders to carry on
banking business. The Bank may refuse to grant a licence if satisfied
that the grant of the licence would not be in the interest of the
orderly and proper regulation of banking.

Under section 10 of that Act, a licence shall be subject to such
conditions, if any, as the Bank may impose and specify at the time
of the grant, being conditions which in the opinion of the Bank are
calculated to promote the orderly and proper regulation of banking.
The conditions of a licence may be amended, revoked or added to.
Conditions may be imposed in relation to a licence if, in the opinion
of the Bank, the amendment, revocation, addition or imposition is
calculated to promote the orderly and proper regulation of banking.

The purpose of this Bill is to impose on the Central Bank, in con-
sidering whether to grant a banking licence, attach conditions to that
licence or impose additional conditions to a licence which has already
been granted, an obligation to take into consideration the adequacy
of the branch network of that bank.

Provisions of Bill
Section 1 contains standard provisions relating to the short title

and collective citation of the Bill.

Section 2 amends section 10 of the Central Bank Act, 1971, by
inserting a new subsection (5). The new subsection provides that ‘‘the
proper and orderly regulation of banking’’, for the purposes of that
section and section 9, includes ensuring that a bank has and main-
tains a sufficient number of branches and other offices in (and, where
appropriate, throughout) the State to meet the reasonable require-
ments of the customers of that bank.
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